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Next Generation 9-1-1 Takes Major Step Forward
[bookmark: _GoBack]A major milestone has been reached that will expand how North Dakotan’s can reach 9-1-1 in an emergency, including texting.
The North Dakota Counties (NDACo) has contracted to begin the transition of the current “telephone-based” 9-1-1 network into a digital “Next Generation 9-1-1” system of services. When the new network is in place, it will allow cell phone users to send text messages to 9-1-1 dispatchers. Ultimately, 9-1-1 callers will even be able to transmit other digital data such as photos and video to help dispatchers get a better understanding of an emergency (once cell phone providers configure that capability into the system). The NG9-1-1 network will also greatly improve the redundancy and reliability of 9-1-1 among the various dispatch centers in the state.
For the counties that are funding this network, there is very good news about costs.  While the first consultant’s report suggested increased network costs – 2 or 3 times our current costs, the negotiated rates are expected to decrease county costs by several hundred thousand dollars per year, once the network is in-place.
NDACo NG9-1-1 Project Manager Jason Horning says, “The problem we are presently faced with is that 9-1-1 dispatchers can only receive voice calls, but the public has adapted many other ways of communicating. We need a system that matches the public’s habits, such as texting.”
This new system will also benefit deaf and hearing impaired people. “Today, the 9-1-1 system places extraordinary requirements on the hearing impaired, such as requiring a special landline device that is not portable,” Horning says. “NG9-1-1 will offer them the same level of access to emergency services as the rest of the public.
Currently, 70 percent of the 250,000 9-1-1 calls made in North Dakota each year are made from cell phones.
North Dakota’s effort has been designed to conform to the Federal Communication Commission’s nationwide design plan for Next Generation 9-1-1 services, which will upgrade the 9-1-1 service infrastructure to improve public emergency communications services in an increasingly wireless mobile society. Wireless carriers say nationwide availability of text-to-9-1-1 will be in place in 2014. 
###
The North Dakota Association of Counties is a nonprofit organization that strives to provide leadership to assure fair, effective, efficient government through education, training, communication, and a strong legislative effort for the good of North Dakota’s 53 counties.
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